
The current school year isn't

even over yet, but St.

Stephen's Episcopal Church in

Orinda is already gearing up for

Back to School 2010.   For the sec-

ond year, the Church's outreach

committee has set a goal to donate

new, fully-loaded backpacks to St.

Cornelius Catholic Elementary

School in Richmond.  The project

will kick off on Memorial Weekend

with announcements during all St.

Steven's services, followed by an

information campaign to the Lam-

orinda area.

According to St. Stephen's

Reverend Mary L. Hudak, last year's

project came as an offshoot of ef-

forts by parishioners who work on

various projects with St. Cornelius.

Hudak said that the families at St.

Cornelius struggle financially and

parishioners felt that backpacks and

school supplies donated by St.

Stephen's would be welcome.  She

said the St. Stephen's Outreach

Committee discussed the options,

and the Backpack Project was born. 

“This congregation is incredi-

bly generous.  We saw a need and

saw where we could help,” said

Hudak.  Armed with school-supply

request lists from St. Cornelius, the

committee began collecting the

needed items. 

Hudak said the members of

St. Stephen's and the Lamorinda

community came together quickly.

“Our parishioners gathered the first

50 backpacks,” she said.  “Then,

people (from the community) were

dropping off packs filled with every-

thing we requested.”  

Hudak said eventually the

church had 100 brand new back-

packs filled with school supplies,

plus copy paper, classroom supplies

and monetary donations to take to

St. Cornelius. “Because everyone is

our area is so generous, the stores

began to run out of supplies,” she

said.  “Everyone went above and be-

yond on this project.”

This year, Hudak said, the

needs are nearly the same.  Tradi-

tional school supplies such as glue

sticks, and colored markers for the

younger grades have been re-

quested, while some of the older

grades are hoping not only for basics

like pencils and markers but also ex-

tras like math compasses and writ-

ing journals.   Also on the list are

general classroom supplies like

paper towels, tissues, and reams of

paper.  “This is a boon for the teach-

ers,” said Hudak.  “(Last year) for

the first time in years the teachers

had an abundance of supplies.”   

Chaired by Roxy Klein and

Maria Hjelm, Hudak said this

year’s committee hopes to again

reach the 100-backpack number.

All donations are welcome and

can be dropped off at St. Stephen's

Church's entrance or at their of-

fice.  The deadline is August 8,

Hudak added, so the backpacks

can be taken to St. Cornelius for

the school's Back to School night.

Supply lists and other information

about the backpack project can be

found at www.ststephensorinda.org.

Hudak said she hopes that

with the support of the community

this program continues to grow.

“We want to offer everyone the op-

portunity to get in there in a small

but meaningful way to help those

who have less,” she said.
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 Bay Area 
 Drainage, Inc.

 Have You Checked Your
 Crawlspace Lately?

 • French Drains

 • Underfloor Drains

 • Downspout Systems

 • Subdrain Systems

 • Sump Pumps

 •  R etaining Walls

 •  Pavestone Driveway & Walkways

 A General Engineering Contractor

 Locally owned and Operated 

 Contractor LIC # 762208

 925•377•9209
 visit our website

 www.bayareadrainage.com

•    Community Service •

Introducing
"School Booster"

for Your Kids & Our Community!

Buying...Selling...Relocating?
I can help!  

I've created a new School Booster Program to support our

kids and help preserve the qualities that make living in

Lamorinda

one of the best in the Bay Area.  

I will donate $1,000 to a local school of your choice for

each closed transaction between now and December 2010.  

*Referral transactions will also be honored.

Lily Wescott
Realtor

Tel:  (925) 330-6108
www.LamorindaHome.com

St. Stephen's Church to Serve as Community Link for 2010 Backpack Project
By Lucy Amaral

The Klein family (Steve, Kimi, Matt, and Roxy) helped deliver backpacks to St. Cornelius last year

Lafayette’s Sunday of  Sustainability 
with a Symphony on the Green
Submitted by Dr. Susan Hahn, Lafayette Local Food Group

It was as good as any April day

could get, Sunday April 25th in

downtown Lafayette.  The sun

shone with intensity, the winds

were mild, and the air was as

healthy as one could want it to be

for 2010 in California.  As a 5th

generation Californian, so con-

cerned about the wellbeing of our

state, a deep breath of fresh air pro-

vided me with some relief.  Living

here in Lafayette and watching a

maze of volunteers working in con-

cert toward creating an afternoon of

artistic beauty, provided me with a

surge of new hope.  “Yes, it can

happen when we all work together

for a more sustainable commu-

nity!”  We humans still posses the

power to improve our existing so-

cial and emotional conditions.

The Team on the Green that

Sunday in Lafayette, led by Janet

Thomas, Rebecca Calahan Klein

and Barbara Hollenbach, turned out

to be a symphonic melody as re-

hearsed as one could ever imagine.

The amazing reality however, was

that there was no rehearsal…it just

all happened so smoothly without a

glitch in bringing hundreds of local

people together in harmony.  Now

this is what real community is all

about…camaraderie of dedicated in-

dividuals working in unison for a

more perfect place to live, to work,

to go to school, and to have fun.   

This Symphony on the Green

brought twinkles to the eyes of those

in wheel chairs and pushcarts, fresh

strawberry stains to the cheeks of the

little ones, laughter and joy to the

adults, an air of relaxation to our eld-

ers, and opportunities for Lafayette

residents to get to know each other

in a new and refreshing mode.  The

healthy food not only tasted as good

as one could get in any local restau-

rant, it was all prepared with hard

work and the love of the many vol-

unteers.  The music and stage pre-

sentations and acknowledgements

all added to the splendor on the grass

on that remarkable symphonic day

on the green in downtown Lafayette.

No, there were not any big

brass instruments or artists in

tuxedo tails, but there was a sym-

phony of another kind.  There

were just a bunch of us Lafayette

ordinary folks coming together for

an afternoon of a casual and

healthy community happening.

This special event makes me a

kinder, softer, and gentler person

in unison with those other volun-

teers that care so deeply about the

place where we live.  Thank you

to all of the Lafayette Local Food

Group (LLFG) who welcome

other participants to our little fam-

ily of volunteers.
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5151-C Port Chicago Highway  ~  Concord, CA 94520
www.ACSystemsInc.com • License# 632329

SINCE 1969

(925) 676-2103Local 104 Union Shop

YOUR AC SYSTEM SHOULDN’T HAVE TO WORK SO HARD TO BE COOL.

$45 
A/C MAINTENANCE SPECIAL  

UP 
TO

$3,375
IN REBATES AND TAX CREDITS!

ON SELECT CARRIER SYSTEMS
See dealer for complete details. Limited time only.

FREE ESTIMATES ON INSTALLATIONS

After $50 Sheet Metal Workers’ Local 104 Union rebate. 
One per household. See dealer for details. Expires 5/15/2010

I WANT 
TO BE 
COOL

www.ACSystemsInc.com i License# 632329

SERVING LAMORINDA FOR 40 YEARS 

Call for details.  Expires 6/30/2010.


